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Munich, May 2023 

 
 

Annual Report 2022 
 
 
Dear members, supporters and friends, 
 
As we have done regularly in the past, we would like to inform you about our activities of the 
past year. As our work in the association is done on a voluntary basis, it can happen that 
some of our tasks, which are not directly related to the support of the students in 
Bangladesh, are completed with delay if important family or professional commitments 
interfere. We are therefore all the more grateful for your loyalty to the association and your 
membership fees and donations. 
 
Enclosed you will find the most important facts and figures about our commitment in 2022. 
 
Supported Students 
 
A total of 382 students (including 236 girls and 146 boys) from 24 areas in Bangladesh 
received our sponsorship in 2022. Of these, 31 youths received their SSC (Secondary 
School Certificate) after class 10 and 25 scholars received their HSC (Higher Secondary 
School Certificate) after class 12. We warmly congratulate them on their outstanding 
achievements. 
 
Thanks to your financial support, we were able to increase the number of sponsored 
students by 24 compared to 2021. 
 
Distribution of Scholarship Funds 
 
In 2022, a total of € 26,476 in regular support was sent to Bangladesh at four-monthly 
intervals. We would like to take this opportunity to thank the coordinators in Germany and 
Bangladesh who ensure that the funds reach the students we support regularly and on time. 
 
Financial Situation of the Association 
 
As of 31.12.2022, we had 172 members. The total membership fees in 2022 amounted to € 
21,904. This represents a minimal increase compared to € 21,829 in 2021. We were 
fortunate to receive donations of € 6,543. 
 
In March 2023, the donation receipts for the year 2022 were sent to all members.  
 
As we work consistently on a voluntary basis, our administrative costs are very low. In 2022, 
they amounted to only 1.48% of income at € 385. 
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Activities of the Association "Bangladesch Jugendförderung e.V." in 2022 
 
In the last year, two board meetings took place, which mainly dealt with organisational 
issues, such as money transfer to Bangladesh, distribution of pending work, optimisation of 
various work processes, improvement of public relations.  
 
The general meeting took place on 23.10.2022. The planned elections of the organs of the 
association could also be held here. As our previous chairperson Ansiul Haque did not run 
again for reasons of age, Tariquz Zaman was unanimously elected as the new chairperson 
of the association. We would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr. Haque for his 
constructive ideas and his many years of successful commitment for the benefit of the 
association and the students it supports. We wish Mr Zaman every success in his new 
challenging position. 
 
The Working Committee has continuously exchanged ideas in online meetings and via email 
and has contributed significantly to the success of our association with its tireless efforts. For 
this, a heartfelt thank you from the Association Board and Advisory Board to the members of 
the Working Committee. 
 
Due to the 2022 Corona restrictions, we were unfortunately unable to hold any cultural 
events. Also other activities that could make our association and its goals known to the public 
could not be realised. We hope that we will be able to do so in the near future. 
 
As always, you are cordially invited to join us in our commitment to the advancement of 
students in Bangladesh if you would like to support us not only financially, but also in the 
myriad tasks that the purpose-driven work of the association requires. Contact us if you 
would like to be invited to our regular meetings and gatherings. Just send us an email at 
contact@bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de 
 
You can keep up to date with our current activities and events via our Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/jugendhilfebd 
 
Visit our website to find out more about our work, the students we support and the areas in 
Bangladesh: 
 
http://www.bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de 
 
 
With kind regards 
 
 
Your Board and Association Council 


